

1442 N. Farwell Ave., Suite 200 Milwaukee, WI 53202 414/276-9050

American Baptist Churches of Wisc. The Rev. Dr. William Wells, Executive Minister

Episcopal Church The Milwaukee Diocese The Rt. Rev. Roger J. White, Bishop

Ev. Lutheran Church in America Greater Milwaukee Synod The Rev. Peter Rogness, Bishoo

Milwaukee Jewish Federation Milwaukee Jewish Council Judy Mann, Representative

Wisconsin Council of Rabbis Rabbi Ronald Shapiro, Representative

Presbyterian Church (USA) Presbytery of Milwaukee The Rev. Dr. Carl R. Simon, Executive Presbyter

Religious Society of Friends The Milwaukee Meeting Phyllis Berentsen. Clerk

Roman Catholic Church
The Milwaukee Archdiocese
ne Most Rev. Rembert Weakland,
Archbishop

Wisc. Gen. Bactist State Conv. The Rev. Dr. Fred L. Croutner President

Unitarian Universalist Churches The S.E. Wisconsin Conference Janet Nortrom, Representative

United Church of Christ The S.E. Wisconsin Association The Rev. Robert Horst. Association Minister

United Methodist Church Milwaukee District The Rev. Donald A. Ott, District Superintendent OFFICERS

The Rev. Dr. Carl R. Simon,

The Most. Rev. Rembert Weakland, First Vice Chair

The Rev. Donald A. Ott. Second Vice Chair

The Rev. Kenneth Bowén. Secretary

Ruth Oisen. Treasurer

Judy Mann, Executive Committee

The Rev. Kenneth Wheeler, Executive Committee

ine Rt. Rev. Roger J. White, Former Chair

STAFF

Mr. Jack M. Murtaugh, Executive Director Media Release Contact: Jack M. Murtaugh, 276-9050

Religious Leaders Address Threats of Violence

This week Jews celebrate Passover and Christians celebrate Easter. A central theme for both celebrations is the passage from bondage to freedom. The source of this freedom is the covenant relationship between God and the people. Faithfulness to this covenant demands that people live out their relationships with God and each other through acts of justice and love.

We enter the week deeply aware of how fragile our relationships are. The media gives evidence of this fact almost daily. Recently, public attention has been given to the remarks of Alderman Michael Mc Gee, who calls for violent action in five years if the city does not create a 100 million dollar jobs program and take steps to revive central city neighborhoods.

What could be understood by some as political rhetoric to make a point is perceived by others as a real threat of violence. However it is understood or perceived, the religious leadership of the Interfaith Conference is concerned over the escalation of words that has the potential to cause violent acts among individuals and groups of people. Such acts cannot be condoned by people of Biblical faith.

However, there is also the danger that, in our efforts to respond to each other's rhetoric, we will ignore the violence that already exists in our community. The lack of jobs paying a living wage is doing violence to men and women who want to support themselves and their families. The lack of affordable, decent, safe housing is a source of violent tension for families that are forced to double up and live in deteriorating conditions.

We cannot ignore the violence of racism that is part of our history and has contributed to our pressing social problems. We are experiencing the consequences of deliberate acts of discrimination by individuals and the institutions of our society.

As people of Biblical faith, we also cannot condone these forms of violence.

We realize that the failure of society to address all kinds of violence in central city neighborhoods is contributing to the rage felt by the African-American community.

We make this statement because we are challenged to act responsibly to decrease violence in our midst. City government cannot do it alone. As a community we need to speak clearly and forcefully to the state and federal government, as well as to the private sector, for programs that provide health care, day care, affordable housing, quality education, and jobs.

As Religious Leaders of the Interfaith Conference, we pledge to continue our efforts to address the causes of violence. We intend to collaborate with others in this endeavor. We must work together to eliminate violence in all its forms in order for all people to experience the passage from bondage to freedom.

> Adopted June 20, 1990 by the Milwaukee Jewish Council Board